
             

 

 

During the Easter season the Paschal candle stands near the lectern and 

is lighted to represent Jesus Christ, risen from the dead. It is adorned with a 

cross and five brads for the five wounds of Christ. At other times of the 

year, the Paschal candle stands near the font. At funerals, the paschal candle 

is lit as a reminder that the baptized person who dies with faith in Christ 

will rise again to eternal life. 
 

St. John’s continues to support the missions of Pastors Panchu and Furs in 

Saratov, Russia; Pastor Becker in Kenya; and Pastor Weber in Wittenberg, Germa-

ny. Pledge cards for the support of these International Missions are in the kiosk 

in the courtyard. Return the bottom portion to the church office by Sunday, 

April 28. Donations can be made using your International Missions offering enve-

lope or by designating “International Missions” in your online offering. We encour-

age you to keep the top portion of the card as a reminder to pray for these pas-

tors and all our dear brothers and sisters in Christ whom they serve. 
 

Our next quarterly voters meeting is scheduled for this Sunday at 

12:30 p.m. If you would like to become a voting member of our congregation, 

contact the office, pastor, or an elder to get instructions on how you can be-

come a voter.  
 

Our Last Sound Words Academy will take place this Wednesday, May 1. Re-

member to sign up for the meal on SignUp Genius. Sound Words Academy will 

resume after the summer with a more specific date announced later. 
 

Youth Confirmation will be during our early Divine Service on Sunday, May 5. 

We welcome you to a cake reception in Luther Hall after the early service to 

celebrate our confirmand. 
 

150th Anniversary Photo Directory If you have not had your photo taken 

for the new anniversary member directory, you can submit a photo no later than 

May 15. 
 

No Monthly Breakfast in May due to Mother’s Day. Our next monthly break-

fast will be June 9 with the Elders serving biscuits and gravy. 
 

 

In the Congregation 



St. John’s Youth zipline! 

Some of our youth went ziplining 

in Manhattan, KS recently. 

 

Everyone had a wonderful time 

and enjoyed fellowship and 

encouragement with one another. 

Congratulations and God’s Blessings 

to our former vicar, John Kastner, 

and his family for receiving a call to 

Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church in 

Olathe, KS. He will serve as a church 

planter and the first Pastor of Light 

of the World Lutheran Church in 

Desoto, KS. 

We give thanks unto the Lord! 



Doorstep says the need for food assistance remains high. They have already spent half of the amount budg-

eted for food purchases this year. Consider donating non-perishable food items to Doorstep. Items they can 

always use include: 

Can & Powdered Milk   Soups (not chicken noodle)  Jelly 

Pancake Mix & Syrup   Spaghetti & Sauce   Tuna 

Boxed Potatoes   Canned Vegetables   Rice 

Canned Fruit (variety)   Peanut Butter    Oatmeal 
 

Bring donations to Doorstep (1119 SW 10
th

) Monday – Friday from 9am – 2pm: 

Future events to look forward to include: Golf Tournament on June 28, Doorstep’s 7th annual Neighbor 

Helping Neighbor Walk/5K Fun Run for October 12. 

LWML 

Want to know more about what’s happening with the LWML? Check out the LWML bulletin board located 

just inside the SE doors at St. John’s. Starting May 1 you will see more postings of all the upcoming events. 

There will also be pamphlets explaining various projects. As ever we are Lutheran Women in Mission. 

The 10th Annual Luke Savage Memorial Golf Tournament 
 

This golf tournament has become such a fun and memorable event!  This year all proceeds will go to the 

newly established  The Luke Squad Foundation.  
 

The tournament will be held Saturday, June 8th, at Shawnee Country Club at 913 SE 29th.  Registration will 

begin at 8 am with a shotgun start to follow at 9 am.  This event will be a four-person scramble.  Entry fee 

per person is $80.00 or $320.00 per team.  A light breakfast along with a boxed lunch will be provided to all 

participants.  Both raffle and  various other prizes will be awarded. Hole Sponsorships will continue to be 

$100.00 and any raffle prizes or donations will be gladly accepted.  To sign up, contact The Luke Squad 

Foundation at dkmsavage@yahoo.com or contact Kim Savage at #785-640-0092. 
 

Join us and “Play With All Your Heart” in memory of Luke and to help raise funds for children/families expe-

riencing health issues and hardships! The Foundation’s Mission Statement is; Provide faith-filled hope and en-

couragement for families with children with health concerns (travel, meals, and gifts for extended hospital stays or 

during Christmas) and to provide support for all children to live life to the fullest (developmental support needs).   







 St. John’s Youth 

Save the Dates! 
 

Music Camp: Our St. John’s Music Academy is helping sponsor the music camp June 10-

14. Registration and more information is found https://stjohnlcmstopeka.org/learning/music-

camp/. 

 

VBS: This year’s Vacation Bible School will take place June 24–28. More details to come! 

 

Share and pass this along to your friends who might be interested.  





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Daily Readings… 

Monday (4/29): Leviticus 21:1-24; Luke 12:1-12 
Tuesday (4/30): Leviticus 23:1-22; Luke 12:13-34 
Wednesday (5/1): Leviticus 23:23-44; Luke 12:35-53 
Thursday (5/2): Leviticus 24:1-23; Luke 12:54 - 13:17 
Friday (5/3): Leviticus 26:1-20; Luke 13:18-35 
Saturday (5/4): Leviticus 26:21-33, 39-44; Luke 14:1-24 
Sunday (5/5): Numbers 3:1-16, 39-48; Luke 14:25 - 15:10 

 

Prayer of the Week… 
O God, You make the minds of Your faithful to be of one will. Grant that we may love 
what You have commanded and desire what You promise, that among the many changes 
of this world our hearts may be fixed where true joys are found; through Jesus Christ, 
Your Son, our Lord, who lives and reigns with You and the Holy Spirit, one God, now 
and forever. Amen. 
 
 

Looking Forward to Next Week… 
~ The Sixth Sunday of Easter - Rogate ~ 
Numbers 21:4–9 James 1:22–27 John 16:23–30 

Coming Up 
Sun.   8:00 Divine Service 

   9:20 Coffee & Fellowship 

   9:45 Sunday School/Bible Study 

 11:00 Divine Service 

 12:30 Voters Meeting 

   4:00 SJMA Recital 

Mon.   8:30 Matins 

Tues.      8:30 Matins 

Wed.    8:30 Matins 

 10:00 Women’s Bible Study 

   5:00 Sound Words Academy 
  Meal: Deli Sandwiches 
   7:00 Evening Prayer 

Thurs.   8:30 Matins 

   6:15 Ecclesia Bells 

   7:15 Kantorei 

Fri.    8:30 Matins 

Sun.   8:00 Divine Service and Youth Confirmation 

   9:20 Confirmation Cake Reception 

   9:45 Sunday School 

 11:00 Divine Service 

   1:00 Homebound Divine Service 

St. John’s Classical Lutheran School attends Matins Service weekdays at 8:30 a.m. All 

the congregation is welcome to attend and worship with the students and faculty. 

Please use the Luther Hall doors to enter. 



 

 

 

 

 

901 SW Fillmore, Topeka, KS 66606-1445      

“CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Mission of the Church 

“Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and 
of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you.” (Matthew 28:19–20a)  
So that we may obtain faith in Christ, God instituted the ministry of teaching the gospel and administering the 
sacraments. Through the gospel and sacraments, as through means, God gives the Holy Spirit who produces 
faith, where and when He wills, in those who hear the gospel. (Augsburg Confession, Article 5) 

 

 


